I. Welcome and Attendance (2 mins)

Eliza, Finance and Development Chair

Yana, J-BaGeL

Michael, Co-Chair for Allies

Matt, VC of 

Keandra, PATH

Clarence, QPOC

Anna, QSA

Chris, Wharton Alliance

Enmanuel, internal affairs

Dennie, Chair

II. Exec Reports (5 mins)

No exec reports Eliza, Matt or Enmanuel

Dennie: I am having a meeting with the Civic House associates coalition to see with them if they want to do a community service between LGBT Center and Civic House. Haven’t heard a response from Attic Youth Center.

Keandra: Some people are more responsive than others if you want me to contact them I can get their contacts.

Dennie: Great. Also UC Council mtg last week and spoke about the athletic diversity training. Training only targeting coaches and faculty. One thing we wanted to do was to work with PATH and see if we wanted to get the diversity training extended to incoming freshmen so that all the athletes will have undergone training. We need to flesh this out and have this talked about.

Keandra: Including PATH, and we’ll get to that later.

Dennie: Also I don’t know if any of you applied the UC Committee Apps were due today. Alec wanted to say that he is still working on Greek Life stuff and if you have any input let him know.

III. Constituent Group Reports (5 mins)

Yana: J-BaGeL and QPOC are having a Passover Seder on April 22nd.

Michael: Allies has no news but we are organizing things.

Keandra: PATH-related—John Amaechi emailed me about working with groups around the nation. Or participating in a Panel.

Matt: Maybe work on our campus with mental health.

Keandra: Let’s talk later.

Clarence: I second the notion of the badass seder. Also tomorrow QPOC will be hosting a professor from Temple to talk about Asian Americans.

Anna: QSA is having a meeting next Thursday @ 8PM. Maybe with QPOC and other constituent group, though we were going to do a Trans event perhaps. We are also working on the Senior Farewell which will be at the center and the BBQ. The BBQ will be on the 20th of April and the Senior Farewell will be on the 27th.

Chris: Price Water House Coopers will be held Wednesday the 23rd. Having a banner made in huntsman hall so that students will see this as a resource. Also having an event PennGALA soon. Hopefully have a dinner with alums soon. Also an Out For Biz event next week.

Keandra: Who are you contacting at PennGALA?

Chris: Not sure, Marty is handling that.

V.   Old Business

    a. QPenn

Dennie: Keandra do you want to talk about the debriefing meeting

Keandra: Probably next Tuesday, April 8th at 6. Next Tuesday, April 8th at 6 PM, QPenn debriefing meeting. We will reflect over how QPenn went, not only that but the process. Feel free to come out and give your opinions for next year, or just watch and listen.

    b. Blood Proposal

Dennie: They’ve been working on it in committee and it looks like it will come to vote before the end of the school year. I was disappointed because they took out any version of the non-discrimination policy. It will have the same spirit but much less aggressive than before. If you guys have any suggestions that we can relay to the committee please email me.

Yana: What do you mean taking it out?

Dennie: The enactment clause asked the University to examine the policy and the non-discrimination policy. Now it just says to examine the FDA policy. It used to say it was co-authored by Lisa Zhu and Kevin Rurak. Are you saying that if it doesn’t mention the non-discrimination policy then we should disagree with it.
Yana: Only because then there’s no point then. There wouldn’t be any message there.

Dennie: I can bring up to the body saying that Lambda no longer supports it.

Yana: Then what would happen?

Dennie: Nothing concrete will happen.

Keandra: Is Kevin ok with this?

Dennie: He just wants it passed at this point.

Clarence: If it’s so watered down at this point we just want to say that we don’t support this. Either it gets put back in or we say forget it.

Dennie: One reason we wanted to bring in the proposal was that the school needs to take this in more seriously.

Yana: When the new elections can we propose it again?

Dennie: Yea, absolutely. Just so I know, do you guys want to vote on it.

    c. UA and Class Board Elections

Dennie: Please do so if you haven’t voted. If you know anyone in Nursing, tell them to vote for Yana. If you know anyone in SEAS then tell them to vote for Matt. Voting ends tomorrow at 5. Voter turnout is surprising low.

    d. Leadership Retreat

Enmanuel: We talked about a leadership retreat and I was in conversation with Ninah Harris, and I also spoke with Susan Miller and Elise Betts, but neither can lead it. With the dinner occurring, Ninah was incredibly busy so I wasn’t able to get a hold of her. We were thinking of postponing the leadership retreat to the fall time. I know there are a lot of events going on with different groups.

Clarence: I don’t necessarily see it happening in the Fall as people are pretty settled in their position. I’m thinking it should be held in the Spring for new people.

Enmanuel: I’m thinking that less training the board members and training the general body members. Eventually those students could be the new leaders.

Dennie: We have a leadership retreat each semester. And since we aren’t having a leadership retreat this semester, we are looking for overnight places so that we can have an actual retreat and leave campus.

Enmanuel: Also more towards the end of October. 

Clarence: Maybe you wanted to talk to someone in the FOX Leadership program. There’s also the Fell’s government institute, and they may have someone who can lead it.

    e. Philadelphia Outreach

Dennie: Done in exec reports!

VI.  New Business

a. Engineering LGBT Group

Matt: If there’s any interest let me know.
b. LGBT in Nursing

Yana: Earlier this semester, Bob and I and the director of diversity in Nursing had a meeting a while ago. Today was the first lecture series in LGBT stuff and Bob led it, and it was unbelievable. I was in tears. Not because of anything Bob said, but we had mental health in nursing, and people discussed it. Then they brought up questions. Mary Lu said she was really behind this cause. She’s new and she’s been here for only a year and a half. She said I want to change the curriculum and get LGBT stuff in it. Because Penn Nursing is #1 in the nation (well now #2 but that doesn’t count), people will change the curriculum as Penn changes it. It happens to be that the woman in charge of the curriculum was there. But the aspect in tears was that a woman raised her hand said she was a lesbian and she just didn’t talk about it. So Bob asked her what she teaches and she said Psych. So when LGBT issues come up, what do you say? And she said we actually have nothing of LGBT in our lecture, and everyone was aghast. And then two minutes later another one woman raised her hand and said she’s been here for 2 decades and she’s a lesbian. All of these women were coming out left and right and I was about to cry. Then finally a woman who was here for 2 and a half decades says, “There’s been nothing in the school of nursing of LGBT issues except 15 years ago we had a faculty meeting where a group of lesbians came into the meeting and said we deserve to be recognized. You need to put something in our curriculum.” The faculty didn’t say a word, and they just rushed them out and took them out of the room. Then she said it’s my fault and I was in that room, and this has to change. People were so crazed and now everyone is excited about it. The curriculum is going to change. Not only that but next year there will be an LGBT group in Nursing. Next year we will have a group of nursing and gayness and it will be so wonderful. I even called my mother and I was really happy! Such huge stuff. Thank you.

All: *CLAP*

c. Day of Silence

Eliza: Allies would like to do a Day of Silence this year and we want to make it really really bring. I’ve contacted the Mental Health coalition to see if they want to cosponsor with us. Ideally we would like to get the official Day of Silence T-Shirts and give it to people to do the Day of Silence. And we have these banners we can put up and flyer on the walk. Then end it with an end of silence scream and maybe a Spoken Word type thing. If anyone wants to help we could really use the manpower. It’ll be April 25th.

Clarence: Would spoke word occur at 12:01 so it’s an entire day of silence.

Eliza: I think that’s in debate. If we ended it at 6 I think we can get a spoken word. 
Yana: We should start with a group of people aware with a day of silence.

Keandra: I thin ka lot of advertising and getting other groups involved should help too.

VII. Open Forum (time leftover) 
a. IvyCORPS speed dating

Enmanuel: This Saturday from 8 PM – 10:30 the IvyCORPS is doing a speed date for the African research organization, going toward charity. It’s non-heteronormative; it’s more to meet more people and for a good cause and to fundraise some money. It’ll be a social event and then actual speed dating. He’s asked that I bring this to the Lambda Meeting if you would mind sending it out to your list servs encouraging general body members to participate. He’s bringing in different groups to campus. He wants it to be a very inclusive event and progressive. With all of the stuff that’s happened with QPenn he wanted to include Lambda. Yale did this last year and they had a gay table. Here that would not be the case. If you are interested, you mark the paper and you can make a good friend.

Tony: Mental Health awareness week is this week. Just had a keynote speaker today. Tomorrow is how to help a friend Panel. Vicky is actually planning that (to Anna). Did she talk to you about getting someone to speak?

Anna: She said she wanted people to talk about times when they’ve gotten help. Someone who’s helped you and talking to a friend, and a great plug-in for the LGBT Center.

Tony: It’s tomorrow night at 7 PM.

b. Trans-Allies Workshop

Keandra: We were thinking of doing a workshop as a QSA meeting or some other time during the week, but I think it’s better to open up to all of Lambda Alliance meeting. When’s a good time to do that? Would you all be interested in doing this?

c. Bob and Barbara’s

Eliza: The DRAG show will have people in and they invited us in on Thursday. You should all come.

